
Page 1 of 2

Planning and Development
PO Box 28, Birmingham B1 1TU

DECISION DOCUMENT

APPLICATION NUMBER: 2020/02817/PA

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL GRANT PLANNING PERMISSION SUBJECT TO CONDITIONS FOR THE 
FOLLOWING DEVELOPMENT IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PLANS AND APPLICATION AS NUMBERED ABOVE:

Change of use from pawnbrokers shop to an adult gaming centre

at

220 High Street, Erdington, Birmingham, B23 6SJ

Conditions that affect this development or use

1 Requires the scheme to be in accordance with the listed approved plans
The development hereby approved shall be implemented in accordance with the details submitted with 
the application and shown on drawing numbers HS/ERD/03 ('the approved plans'). Reason: In order to 
define the permission in accordance with Policy PG3 of the Birmingham Development Plan 2017 and 
the National Planning Policy Framework.

2 Implement within 3 years  (Full)
The development hereby permitted shall be begun before the expiration of (3) years from the date of 
this permission.
Reason: In order to comply with Section 91 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
and the National Planning Policy Framework.

3 Limits the hours of operation between the hours of 07:00-00:00 7 days a week. 
The uses hereby approved shall only take place between the hours of 07:00-00:00 7 days a week. 
Reason: In order to define the permission and safeguard the amenities of occupiers of 
premises/dwellings in the vicinity in accordance with Policy PG3 of the Birmingham Development Plan 
2017 and the National Planning Policy Framework.

4 Requires the implementation of noise insulation 
The scheme of sound and vibration proofing measures detailed within the statement provided by the 
agent on the 02.06.2020 and specification details provided by Regulatory Services email dated 
09.06.2020 shall be implemented prior to the premises being first occupied as an adult gaming centre 
and thereafter maintained. Reason: In order to secure the satisfactory development of the application 
site and safeguard the amenities of occupiers of premises/dwellings in the vicinity in accordance with 
Policy PG3 of the Birmingham Development Plan 2017 and the NPPF.
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Date: Thursday 18th June 2020

Ian J. MacLeod
_______________________________________________________________
Ian MacLeod, Director – Inclusive Growth (Acting)

P.O. BOX 28, Birmingham B1 1TU

Please note
This is not a building regulation approval

INFORMATIVE NOTE(S) (if any)

________________________________________________________________________________

In arriving at this decision, Birmingham City Council has endeavoured to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive manner to secure an appropriate outcome as required in the National Planning 

Policy Framework, paragraph 38.

________________________________________________________________________________

If you want to appeal this decision and to use the inquiry procedure, you now need to tell us, and 
the Planning Inspectorate, at least 10 working days in advance of appeal submission by emailing 
inquiryappeals@planninginspectorate.gov.uk and planning.appeals@birmingham.gov.uk of your 

intention.  More information on this and a template to attach to your email can be found at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/notification-of-intention-to-submit-an-appeal


